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POPLEY 
MATTERS

Sponsored By Popley Forum

The Popley Forum
The meeting was well attended but we would   
always like to see more residents. June Balcome 
reported back from the previous meeting, she 
said that the problem in Tewkesbury Rd seems to 
have been sorted out, as there were no more           
complaints. On the subject of wheelie bins 
Blanche Miles is monitoring the situation and if 
problems still occur contact her on 845688 or 
Community Services on 844844. Penalty points 
can be awarded against Biffa if they fail to   
comply with their contract. 

Ian Foley has now put in a bid for five areas of 
paving to be renewed or repaired as a priority. 
Waste recycling has now been introduced and 
Blanche Miles has offered to come to the next 
meeting and explain how it works. 

Telecential green boxes were discussed and there 
were strong feelings about the poor siting and 
that the metal boxes were being used as a drum, 
goal posts and drawn on for cricket stumps. The      
Forum are to write on the residents behalf and 
suggest they encase them in durable plastic or 
better still put them under ground like BT do. 

Andrew Cobb chief executive of Oakfern    
Housing explained how allocation is based upon 
housing need, the council operates the central 
register and a new point system is now            
operating. The association has no control over 
private dwellings, and that anti-social behaviour 
is to be firmly clamped down. Conversation 
rather than confrontation should be seen as a first 
step before stronger methods are used. Andrew 
said the real power is with the residents and a 
way forward is to report problems to the Forum 
and they would let him know   

Continued on page 2 .... 

Art in the Landscape 
Plans are well in hand for both the     
planting of shrubs etc. and the art work 
that is to be incorporated into the design. 
At the present moment in time tenders are 
now in for the gardens contract, and once 
selected, we expect the gardens to be laid 

by the middle of November. Charlie Carter the artist, has selected 
the art work done by the young people of the estate and designed 
the overall layout for the Centre of the project. As of this moment 
we have no set time scale for the laying of the art work, but it is 
hoped to have this also completed before the end of November. 
Should anyone wish to see the type of plants etc. that are to be 
planted, or the type and designs for art work, then please feel free 
to call into the Centre any Monday and Thursday between 10am 
and 12.30pm when we would be pleased to see you. As an      
association we do appreciate that some of the residents are      
experiencing some difficulty regarding this site, the association 
are doing all they can, but at the end of the day this is a      
community problem which everyone needs to help solve, thanks 
to those who have already taken an interest, and to any others 
who would like to help in any way. PLEASE LOOK OUT FOR 
FURTHER WORKSHOPS that will take place regarding the    
actual planting of the area (Iris King) 

Forthcoming Events
Youth Clubs for Tuesday’s 
a n d  T h u r s d a y ’ s  h a v e      
organised programmes as well 
as the usual pool, music and 
youth room. 6pm - 9pm Come 

along and tell us your interests and we will include them if      
possible.
Having survived the summer our winter programme is now in 
full swing so if you are thinking of booking us for your      
Christmas party you need to hurry. 
Our family Disco are going from strength to strength however we 
still have room for more families so why not come and let your 
hair down we do! 
8th Nov. 1997 Guy Fawkes Family and Fancy Dress Disco.      
Entrance FREE.

Registed Charity Number 1052133 



From page 1... Stephen Bryer, for play areas gave a short talk on how residents 
were consulted about play areas. Questions were asked about the lack of      
facilities for teenagers. Stephen said this was a problem that he was aware of 
and had been looking at. The old tennis courts were identified as an area that 
could be used. Stephen has already held meetings (since the Forum) with the 

local youths and residents and some good      
suggestions were put forward.
Jane Frankum suggested that the Aldermaston 
Open Space the ex BMX track could be      
redeveloped into a family park as a millennium 
project and commented about the lack of play     
areas on one side of Abbey Rd. Stephen is going to 
walk around with Jane to clarify the situation. 
June Wilson came and talked about      
Neighbourhood Care Group and said how the 
group has been formed to promote self-help in the 
community. Such a project is much needed in the 
Popley area. People’s problems can seem very 
small but are very important to those concerned 
and they are often afraid to ask for help, with tasks 
such as shopping or grass cutting. The project is 
running in Brighton Hill and Black Dam, and 
hopefully will start in Popley in the future.
John Blairman ( 475380) chairman of the Crime 
Prevention Panel gave a brief talk on people     
needing to be more aware, Ask for identification 
from callers at the door. He is available if you 
would like to set up a Neighbourhood Watch.

The Next Popley Forum open meeting is to be 
held in Thursday February 12th 1998 at 
7:30pm. Venue Melrose Community Hall.
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Young’s 
Chinese Food 

to take away 
Unit 2 

Carpenters Down 
(Off Popley Way) 

Popley, Basingstoke 
Telephone Orders

841540
 Opening Times 

Sunday
5:00pm - 10:30pm 

Monday To Saturday 
12pm - 2pm & 5pm - 10:30pm 

Tuesday Closed 

Treasure Island Play 
Group

At
Popley Fields 

Community Centre 
Mon-Fri 9:30am - 12:00pm 
Parents & Toddler Group 
Wednesday 1:00 - 2:30pm 

414014 

Registed Charity No. 282848

What's on at Melrose           
Community Hall?

If there is something that you would like to 
see taking place at the Centre, or a group 
you would like to set up, please contact any 
of the M.C.A Committee members, 
420676 or drop into the Hall. 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED: Any age, male/female, for as little 
or as much time you can spare. 

Monday Coffee morning  9:30am - 12:30pm 
  Bailey Jujitsu Kai  7:30pm - 9:00pm 
  Amateur Video club  7:00pm - 10:00pm 
Tuesday Senior Citizens  2:00pm - 4:00pm 
  Petite School of Dance 3:45pm - 9:00pm 
Wednesday  Popley Little People  9:30am - 11:30am 
  Petite School of Dance 3:45pm - 7:00pm 
  Adventure Ranger Corp. 7:00pm - 9:00pm 
Thursday  Coffee Morning  9:30pm - 12:30pm 
Friday  N.S.F. Drop-in-group  10:00am - 2:00pm 
  Junior Youth group  6:30pm - 7.45pm 
  Senior Youth group  8:00pm - 9:00pm 
Saturday Available for private hire. 
Sunday  Christian Fellowship  11:00am - 
1:00pm 

The Boys Brigade
6th Basingstoke (Popley) coy. 

Anchor Boys Aged 5½yrs-8yrs 
Monday Night 6-15pm to 7-
15pm 

ROOM R12 Rosla Block
Junior Section Aged 8yrs-10½yrs 
Monday Night 6-15pm to 7-30pm 
Main School Gym
Company Section Aged 10½yrs-18yrs 
Monday Night 7-30pm to 9-30pm 
ROOM R12 Rosla Block 

All Sections Meet at John Hunt School 



ALPHA CARS 
Joices Yard (Next to Squirels) 

355515
RADIO CONTROLLED CARS 

LOCAL/LONG DISTANCE 
AIRPORT FROM £25 

CHAUFFEUR SERVICE 
AVAILABLE ON REQUEST 

8 SEATER MINI BUS AVAILABLE 

To Advertise in this Newsletter Contact Melrose Community Hall 420676       Page 3 

HOOVER
APPLIANCE REPAIRS

SAME DAY SERVICE

INC. RENT-A-WASH WASHING MACHINE HIRE 
GAYTHORNE   NORTH WALTHAM 

M.J. Rayner
BASINGSTOKE 398600

 EXPERT ATTENTION 
 FULLY EXPERIENCED HOOVER TRAINED ENGINEER 
 REPAIR WASHING MACHINES, DYERS V. CLEANERS 
 REPAIRED IN YOUR HOME 
 COMPREHENSIVE RANGE OF SPARES PARTS IN STOCK 
 AUTHORISED HOOVER DEALER

GENUINE HOOVER PARTS
FITTED WITH FULL 

MANUFACTURERS GUARANTEE 

Dear Popley Matters, 
I refer to your invitation to write to 
you on matters that affect Popley   
residents. 
I should like to bring to your          
attention the vast overgrowth of the 
shrubbery around the estate and in 
particular at the front entrance of my 
property, it blocks the light to my 
kitchen and front room. When it rains 
the shrubs branches bow over the 
footpaths and pedestrians get soaking 
wet.
My second point is parking on and 
around the estate, surely it would be 
more advantageous to residents if the 
above eyesores in these squares were 
removed and parking bays were built 
there instead. This would relieve the 
problems of parking and make the 
roads safer. I would be glad to hear 
your views.

Mr M J Parker. 79 Abbey Rd. 
Popley Matters Reply’s ..... 

We approached the council and Mr 
Wigley, Horticultural Officer for our 
area has promised to cut back the 
overgrown shrubs and determine 
what action is required to make a 
more permanent solution which may 
mean removing the first row of       
willows and replanting more suitable 
shrubs.
What do you the residents think of 
the idea of creating more parking 
space in this way, or do you have an       
alternative solution.
How would you improve Popley, 
what would you like to see, are there 
any amenities that you feel would 
improve the way we live? 
Write to Popley Matters at Melrose 
Community Hall, Abbey Rd.,       

NAME _________________________________________ 
ADDRESS ______________________________________ 
PHONE NO _____________________________________ 
SUGGESTION ___________________________________ 
______________________________________________
______________________________________________

SELF DRIVE 
VAN HIRE 

No Deposit, Unlimited Mileage, 
 Competitive Rates, Mini Buses 

BASINGSTOKE 
01256 464737 / 359875

EMPRESS GARAGE, ROMAN ROAD, BASINGSTOKE 

Shopmobility Basingstoke
opens in lower Church Street on 1st 
December 1997. 
If you have any difficulty getting 
about in Basingstoke Town Centre           
telephone Anne Berrill on 01256 
845469 (until December 1st or 01256 
476066 (after December) and find out 
how Shopmobility can help you. 
We have 3 and 4 wheel-scooters,  
electronic wheelchairs and manual 
wheel chairs to assist you with your 
shopping, banking, visit to the          
opticians, post office, park etc. etc. 
we even have helpers to accompany 
you if you wish. We have free     
parking for users and a drop-off point 
for the Dial-a-Ride bus. We will also 
meet public transport. You DO NOT 
need to be disabled to use the scheme. 
Sponsored by Grosvenor, BDBC, and 
Hermes. 

St. Gabriels Church 
Dates for November  1997 

9th Remembrance Sunday and Parade 
Service

22nd Christmas Fair 
30th Advert Sunday 

This is not a complete list, so watch 
out for more dates to take note of! 

Our Christmas 
Present To You 

For 1997 

Call NOW!!!!! 
(01256)

Free Gifts With a Platinum P.C.  
Choose One Completely Free With  

Our Top Range of P.C.’s 
Colour Inkjet Printer 

Flatbed Colour Scanner 
PCTV Tuner Card 

32 MB Ram, 4MB 3D Accelerated Graphics 
15” FST Digital Monitor, 24X CDROM 
4.3GB Ultra DMA Hard Disk 
Soundblaster AWE64,120W Speakers 
1.44MB Floppy, Mini-tower case 
105 Key Windows 95 Keyboard 
Microsoft Compatible Mouse + Mat 
ON SITE WARRANTY, FREE INSTALLATION 
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NEW & SECOND-HAND GLASS AVAILABLE

ALL MAKES ALL MODELS
BODY GLASS REPAIRS
FLAT LAMINATED GLASS BATTERIES
HEATED REAR SCREEN GUARANTEED
SUNROOFS COMPETITIVE

TRADE ACCOUNTS WELCOME

Tel Any Time For Free Advice & Estimate

BASINGSTOKE 01256 819519 
MOBILE 0836 599918

7 Day 24 Hour 
Mobile Service 

HOME WORK ROADSIDE 

FASTFARE
Convenience Store 

Abbey Road, Popley 
Phone (01256) 323679 

Open seven days a week 
8:30am to 9:30pm 

Off Licence 
Dry cleaning 

Fresh fruit and vegetables 
Fresh sandwiches and pies 

Recharge your Gas card and 
your Electric key 

We accept milk tokens 
We sell Wool 

We now can 
Fax
and

Photocopy
for you 

BOYS BRIGADE 
WORKING FOR 

THE
COMMUNITY

Boys Brigade is not all 
camping, canoeing, rock climbing, bands and 
parades some of our seniors help the           
community with various tasks that residents 
cant manage. 
This summer we have done some gardening 
for people that are unable to do this for them-
selves. Up to date it has been mostly cutting 
down hedges and branches and taking them to 
the dump. Soon however we hope to get in-
volved in the more decorative part of garden-
ing and hope to co-ordinate our work with the 
efforts that are being made by the Melrose 
Centre.

If you are interested in joining the Boys Bri-
gade contact Dave Phillips on 323564

ANYONE FOR TENNIS?
Do you play on the old tennis courts in 
Tintern Close and, if so, what do you play. 
These questions and more the Basingstoke 
and Deane Borough Council are trying to find 
answers to, to determine whether there is a 
need for the facility and if it needs to be im-
proved.

So far there have been two meetings at Melrose Meeting Hall, 
which were advertised in the third issue of Popley Matters, the 
ideas which resulted from these meetings were  most helpful. 
We would also like to gather the opinions of the wider commu-
nity of Popley and hope to carry out a survey. 
If you would like to know more about this study, please contact 
Stephen Bryer at the Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council 
on 01256 845607.

THANKYOU TO 
THE YOUTH

Thirteen young people from Popley volunteered to help out at a Scope       
information day at Popley Fields Centre on the 18th October. They prepared 
food, moved tables and chairs as required and fully participated in the activities 
being run for the able bodied and those not quite so able. They enjoyed the day 
so much they wish to join the Popley Fields youth group. 

Youth club up to senior school meets on Monday and Wednesday 6pm-9pm 
Senior school age meets on Tuesday and Thursday 6pm-9pm  

CCTV AT POPLEY SCHOOLS

John Hunt of Everest Community 
School is just one of the schools 
that have now got cameras running 
24 hours seven days a week. There 
are 13 cameras positioned around 
the John Hunt School site. You 
may have also noticed that some 
bushes have also been cleared for 

better viewing. The film is inspected every day 
and some “unofficial        visitors” have been 
caught on camera and action is being taken re-
garding these “offenders”. It always makes sense 
to use the official entrances to ensure that you 
will be safer.  
Merton Infants and Juniors have twelve cameras 
and Marnel also has several cameras on their 
school site. It is good to know that especially 
with the darker evenings it will be safer for eve-
ryone, and offenders will be caught and have ac-

Sundays
at

The Vyne School 
9am - 2pm 

Complete course £90.00 
Compulsory Basic Training  

to
Full Licence 

Advance courses Available 
 01256 321233 


